
News 

from the Sections 
N O R T H E R N 

By J. Parker Chairman: Hon. Secretary: D. ROBERTS 8 Goit Stock Terr., Harden (West Bowling G.C.) Bingley Yorks. 
November Meeting THE FIRST MEETING OF THE WINTER session was held on Tuesday, 9th November at the Queen's Head, Bingley Twenty-five members attended. The Speaker was Mr B. M. Wood, F.C.I.S., Hon Secretary of the Joint Council for the Apprenticeship Scheme. The speaker went through the aims and objects of the scheme in full detail. Following the talk there were many questions from members and Mr Wood was able to make clear points raised. A vote of thanks was proposed by our Chairman, Mr D. Roberts. 
December Meeting An early taste of winter, I am sure, kept the attendance down to twenty for this meeting held on Thursday, 2nd December in the club house of the West Bowling Golf Club, Bradford. The speaker was Mr G. F Caine, of the Sports Turf Research Institute, who took for his subject " Drainage and Construction " The speaker dealt with the broad aspects of these problems and then threw the meeting open to questions and discussion. This proved to be a very lively and interesting session with many members airing their views. A vote of thanks was proposed and seconded by Mr D. Roberts (Chairman) and Mr A. Robertshaw (Vice-Chairman). Our thanks are due to the committee of the West Bowling Club for kindly allowing us the use of a most comfortable and cosy room. 

Mr Tom Bridges 
The death of Tom Bridges last month broke another link in the long history of the Association. His 85 years spanned the years from its foundation to the present day His own talents and charac-ter contributed much to its development along the way He was Head Green-keeper at Addington and Croham Hurst, near Croydon, before he went to Hoylake m 1926 and the special burden of a championship course sat lightly on his broad and capable shoulders. The true running Hoylake greens became famous throughout British golf and he succeeded in presenting his course for great occasions in superb condition yet with remarkable economy of means. 
He had been Chairman both of the Association and of the North-Western section and a captain of the West Hoyle Club. After his retirement in 1961 he still visited our annual events and he will be sadly missed by all who knew him. We send our deep sympathy to his family 

New Member We welcome to the section the following new member Mr J Smith of South Leeds Golf Club. Christmas Supper A Christmas supper and social was held on Thursday, 9th December in the clubhouse of the West Bowling Club. Thirty-seven members sat down and enjoyed a most tasty and filling meal, for which we thank the Stewardess of the club. This was followed by a short Bingo session, snooker and cards and a certain amount of elbow bending. In a short speech our President, Mr W Moun-tain, extended Seasonal Greetings to all members present and absent. Our Chairman, Mr D. Roberts, thanked the President for his generosity on making the evening a happy occasion. Our thanks are also due to the anonymous donors who helped to swell the raffle money 

SOUTHERN 
By W Mason Chairman: Hon Secretary: W E. MOORE 18 Albert Road, Hendon, N.W.4. (Romford) Tel.: SUNnyhill 0245 

Meetings ARRANGEMENTS HAVE NOW BEEN made for us to hold our meetings at Messrs Whitbreads. At very short notice we were able to get Mr Harrall from Messrs Eastern Tractors to come along and give us a lecture on Wednesday, 24th November, the subject being the " Main-tenance of tractors and various machines" Quite a number of members attended for this very interesting evening. Our next lecture will be given by Mr F W H. 



Pyne from Messrs Suttons. This will be held on Wednesday, 12th January, at Whitbreads, time 6.30 p.m. Wednesday, 16th February Mr William Finch from Messrs Maxicrop Ltd. will come along same time and place. There will be a Quiz on Wednesday, 16th March. 
Annual Dinner By kind permission of the directors of North Middlesex Golf Club we have made arrange-ments to have our Annual section dinner there on Friday, 25th March. They have also kindly consented to a request from the committee that members and their guests who are attending for the dinner may play a friendly 18 hole stableford tournament earlier that day Further details will be given in the February journal. In the meantime please let me know if you wish to attend and bring a guest. 
New Members We welcome to the section G E. Steggall of Cannons Brook Golf Club and R. F Simmonds of Upminster Golf Club. 

NORTH-EAST . • 
By D. Earsman Chairman: Hon. Secretary: J SIMPSON Arcot Hall Cottage (Ponteland G.C.) Dudley Newcastle on Tyne 3 

MEMBERS AND MRS GREENKEEPER are invited to our Annual Dinner some time during January, on a date not yet arranged. Anyone wishing to attend, please contact me at once. 
P Malia Who was Head Greenkeeper at Durham City Golf Club has now taken up the post of Head Greenkeeper at Littlestone, New Romney, Kent. We all wish him well in this new appointment. 
G. Jefferies Assistant at Durham City has been appointed Head Greenkeeper and we all wish him well in this new position. 

N O R T H - W E S T 
By H. M. Walsh 

Chairman: Hon. Secretary: D. P A T E 78 Hadfieid Street, (Royal Birkdale G.C.) Oldham, Lanes. 
In Memoriam IT IS WITH REGRET THAT I HAVE TO inform members that Mr Tom Bridges, of Hoy-lake, who was one of the founder members ol the B.G.G.A., passed away on 3rd December, aged 85 years. The section was represented at the funeral by D. Pate, E. Macavoy, T Brennan and B. Ellis all of whom knew Tom very well. On behalf of all members I send our sincere sympathy to all relatives and friends in their bereavement. 
Lecture A lecture was given by Mr Ratcliffe of Rigby Taylor Ltd., on 6th December, which was very well attended. Questions and answers flowed fast and with so much discussion an instructive and enjoyable evening was had by all. 
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Seedsmen 

IMPROVE YOUR TURF 
WITH 

CARTERS 
GRASS FERTILISERS 

C A R T E R S 
S P E C I A L G R A S S FEEDER N o . 1 

An excellent steady feed for Spr ing and 

Summer use on Go l f and Bowling Greens, 

Tennis Courts, etc. Produces a heal thy 

growth and good colour to the finest tu r f 

A p p l y evenly at 2 oz. per sq. yd. dur ing 
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Prices on Application 
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Prices on Application 

Full details of Grass Seeds, Fertilisers and Maintenance Equipment are now available in our " Spring Price List post free on request The 1966 Edition of our illustrated booklet " Treatment of Golf Courses and Sports Grounds Free on request 
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The next lecture will be given on 11th January by Mr H. J Lidgate of S.T.R. I. at the usual venue, The Garrick Hotel, Mountain Street, Manchester, 7.30 p.m. 
The February lecture will be given I hope by Mr Hewitt of Atco Ltd. Confirmation will be given at the January lecture. Slides and film will be shown at both lectures. 

New Members 
We welcome to the section the following new members B. Smethurst, assistant at Manchester Golf Club and A. Fielding, Head Greenkeeper at Werneth Golf Club, Oldham. 

M I D L A N D 
By F Cashmore 

Chairman: Hon. Secretary: G. HART 76 Four Oaks Common Road (Gay Hill) Sutton Coldfield, Warwickshire 
IT IS WITH REGRET THAT I REPORT the passing of Mrs Mason. It was only in the December journal that I spoke of her great help for many years in organising our raffle at the dinner and how determined she was to do it again at the last dinner although she was under sentence of death. Her interest and help to our section was invaluable and we all mourn her passing. I attended the funeral at Lodge Hill Crematorium on Friday, 10th December, to-gether with Mr Carl Bretherton and Mr Len Price, and from all members of the section we send Bill and his daughter our sincere sympathy 

C H L O R D A N E 

CONCENTRATED WORMKILLERS 
a l s o k i l l L E A T H E R - J A C K E T S 

• 

S E L E C T I V E 

W E E D K I L L E R S 
• 

G R A N U L A R F E R T I L I S E R S 
• 

A U T U M N G R A S S 

F E R T I L I S E R 
• 

M A X W E L L M. H A R T 
( L O N D O N ) L T D . 

WINNERSH, WOKINGHAM 
BERKSHIRE 

Telephone West Forest 4242 
STD Dial ORE 4314242 

GOLF COURSE 
E Q U I P M E N T 
H o l e Tins Tee Boxes 

Cut ters Tee Plates 

Staffs Ball Cleaners 

Mats Tablets 

Mowers Rollers 

Hose Spr inklers 

Mo le Ploughs Rotary Sifters 

Aera t ing Machines 

and all 

Greenkeeping Tools 
H. PATTISSON & CO. LTD. 
STANMORE • MIDDLESEX 
Telephone GRImsdyke 4171/4172 

Four-Ball Alliance 
We had a very enjoyable day and the weather was better than expected for our four-ball alliance at Little Aston Golf Club on 8th December Two of our Vice-Presidents had to send apologies, illness prevented them from playing. I am glad to say two veterans were successful, one of seventy and the other will be seventy next year I think Reg Pugh should be congratulated on the success which he achieved at very short notice. Harborne Golf Club have promised him that we may hold a match at their course during the third week in March, when we hope to have a larger entry The results were as follows L. Price and H. Drewitt, 71, G Woodward and R. J. Pugh, 71, F W G Church and V Smith, 74, T Jones and E. H. Benbow, 76, C.J Withers and A. Boraston, 77, J F Cooke and W Barton, 77, L. Wheeler and R. Smith, 79, W H. Dudley-Evans and D. Brazier, 80, G Fox and G. Smith, 82, A. Hastilow and T Rawbone, 82, T A. Philips and C. Fudge, 85, L. Greenow and W Handy, 85. Our President, Mr Carl Bretherton, presented the prizes which were 1st, Brace of Pheasants given by Mr J F Cooke and golf balls given by Mr Carl Bretherton, 2nd, Vouchers for £3 3s., and 3rd, Vouchers for £2 2s. Reg Pugh thanked the Little Aston Golf Club for their kindness in allowing us the courtesy of the course, the Steward and his staff for the way they looked after us, the donors of the prizes and everyone for coming along and making the day a success. 

New Member 
We welcome W J Boyce of Ladbrook Park Golf Club and hope to see him at our m a n y activities. 



THE SCOTTISH GOLF GREENKEEPERS 
ASSOCIATION 

Chairman 
J. K. CAMPBELL 

St Andrews 

General Secretary 
R. B. MOFFATT 

71 Kelton Street Glasgow E.2. Phone SHE 6591 

Annual General Meeting 
THE 19TH ANNUAL GENERAL MEET ING was held on Wednesday, 17th November Thirty-three members were present and we had a very good meeting. 
Mr D. L. Macdiarmid, Chairman, opened the meeting by welcoming all members. We had with us on this occasion two very old members, Mr W Macgregor and Mr R. Coffer It is nice to see they still take an interest in the Association. The minutes of the last A.G.M. were read and passed. The financial statement for 1964-65 was presented and the Chairman asked if there were any questions on the statement. With no questions the statement was passed. The Chairman then gave a very full report on the work during the past year This being the end of Mr Macdiarmid's three years as Chairman, he thanked the Secretary and Executive Committee for all their help and work during his term in the Chair Mr Macdiarmid proposed Mr J. K. Campbell, who had been Vice-Chairman, as Chairman for the next three-year term. Mr Campbell, on taking the Chair, thanked Mr Macdiarmid and members for this honour and hoped he could carry on in the same manner as Mr Macdiarmid. 
The Chairman then proposed Mr G Alexander as Vice-Chairman. Mr Alexander thanked the Chairman. Mr Moffat was re-elected as Secre-tary Mr Bradford and Mr Pringle were elected Auditors. Mr Macdiarmid was nominated Hon. Vice-President. 
Alteration to the rules. The A.G.M. will now be held alternately in each section. The Sub-scriptions were increased and are now as follows Superintendent £1 10s., over 18 years of age £1 5s., and under 18 years of age 12s. 6d. This will take effect from 1966. 
Mr Bradford was asked to give a report on the Joint Council for Apprenticeship. The scheme is now well under way, but more clubs in England are taking an interest and Mr Bradford hoped superintendents in Scotland would ask their clubs to enrol their boys with the Joint Council. Mr Bradford proposed the Chairman and Secretary be appointed as the Scottish members of the Joint Council to replace Mr Macdiarmid and himself. This was passed. 

IDINBUROH 
FIBREGLASS FLAGSTAFFS 
GRASS COMBS 

GOLF FLAGS 
A N D SWITCHES 

NEW TURF SWITCH 'St Andrew, 
Metal Shaft, Fibre Glass Tip, 

Length Adjustable 
£4 15s. each 

STEWART & CO., 
SEEDSMEN LTD. 

EDINBURGH, 2 
7 I 

It was proposed the age of the veterans class be raised from 55 to 60 years. This was carried. The Secretary of the West section proposed on behalf of the section the following as life mem-bers Mr S. Elliot, Mr B. Sharp, Mr R. B. Moffat (Sen.). The Committee wish these members many happy years with us. This being all the business the Chairman thanked the members for the interesting meeting, which he then closed. 
Winter Lectures 

I was very pleased to see a large attendance of members at the first of our lectures. In the West section we had 60 members and trade which was the largest meeting I have known for a number of years. In the North and Midland over 30 mem-bers attended, the East section had about the same, which is very good as members in these sections have a long way to travel. I would like to thank Mr Beveridge for a very enjoyable film show and talk on maintenance. I do hope that we shall have as good numbers at the next three lectures. 
In closing I would like on behalf of the Chair-man and Committee to wish all Members a very happy and prosperous year in 1966. 

MISCELLANEOUS 
PROFESSIONALS AND GREENKEEPERS having stocks of used golf balls contact Sparkbrook Golf Ball Co., 295 Highgate Road, Stoney Lane, Birmingham, with a view to filling export orders. 



SITUATIONS VACANT 
HEAD GREENKEEPER REQUIRED, 

basic wage £20 per week. Excellent 
house provided. Write with full 
particulars to Abbeydale Golf Course, 
Sheffield. 

FIRST ASSISTANT GREENKEEPER 
required, basic wage £15-£17 10s. per 
week. Write with full particulars to 
Abbeydale Golf Course, Sheffield. 

GREENKEEPER FOR GOLF CLUB 
REQUIRED as future Head Green-
keeper Assistance with removal 
expenses if required. Write, Secre-

tary, Gay Hill Golf Club, Hollywood, 
Near Birmingham, giving experience 
and salary required. 

WANTED YOUNG GREENKEEPER 
with a thorough knowledge of the 
game of golf to take up the position 
of Golf Course constructional fore-
man with a large Midlands Company 
The applicant will be working in the 
Company's golf course constructional 
department. Excellent wages and 
full details will be given to applicants 
who must write to Box 1027, F E. 
Potter Ltd., 2 Clements Inn, London, 
W.C.2. 

TOMORROW'S G R E M K E E P K R S 
M U S T B E T R A I N E D TODAY 

Write to 
B. M. WOOD, F.C.I.S., HON SECRETARY 

JOINT COUNCIL OF GOLF GREENKEEPER APPRENTICESHIP 
ST IVES 

BINGLEY 
YORKSHIRE 

FOR INFORMATION ON ENGAGING AN 
APPRENTICE ON YOUR COURSE 

W Hargeaves & Co. Limited and Tudor Accessories Limited are collaborating 
to design and sell a new range of lawn tools. Thirty years of " SISIS " know-how 
in developing professional turf management tools and equipment will be allied 
to the sales experience and world-wide marketing facilities of Tudor Accessories 
Limited, well known as suppliers of a comprehensive range of garden tools. 

The two Companies aim to offer lawn tools of greater sophistication and 
better quality than many traditional types. Their joint products will be marketed 
under the trade name TUDOR " SISIS " TUDOR-" SISIS " Lawn Tools will 
satisfy the most exacting demands of turf experts throughout the world. 



Mrs Greenkeeper's Own Corner 
with Ann Mawson 

January is the month we usually ask 
relations, friends and neighbours in for 
the evening, for Christmas cake, mince 
pies, etc., so the best idea is to plan a 
buffet supper The most important thing 
about this is to serve manageable food. 
Arrange a dish of cold meat and a large 
pork pie cut into nice easy portions. 
Plates should be large enough to hold a 
choice of food, Now for some recipes. Stuffed Eggs 

Hard boil as many eggs as you will 
require. Plunge into cold water and peel. 
Cut the eggs in half and carefully take out 
the yolk. Mash this up with finely 
chopped sweet mustard pickle and fill the 
whites again. Place on crisp green 
lettuce leaves. Stuffed Tomatoes 

For this take large, firm tomatoes. 
Cut in half horizontally, or just remove 
the top if not very large. Take out the 
soft centre pulp, leaving some of the hard 
flesh around the sides. Mix the pulp 
with hard boiled egg and chopped 
onion, or rice and chopped ham makes a 
very delicious filling, or cottage cheese, 
then stuff the tomatoes with one of these 
mixtures and sprinkle with a little salad 
dressing. 
Stuffed Celery 

Take a large, fresh celery, separate each stick, wash and scrape until white. Cut 

into pieces about 2 in. long and fill with 
soft cream cheese. Sprinkle with cayenne 
pepper Cheese with Nuts 

Cream cheese, ketchup, mustard, wal-
nuts. Make a paste with the mustard, 
cheese and ketchup over a low heat. Put 
a little between two walnut halves, thus 
sticking them together Savoury Spreads 

These can be used on open bridge 
rolls or plain biscuits. Watercress Butter 

Add a squeeze of lemon juice and lots 
of chopped watercress to the butter Carrot Butter 

Add grated carrot mixed with season-
ing. Parsley Butter 

Add finely chopped parsley and a 
squeeze of lemon juice to the butter Cheese Butter 

Add finely grated cheese to the butter 
Anchovy Butter 

A little anchovy paste mixed with the butter 
* * * * 

Lots of people like their mince pies warm, so you could have a few warm and the rest cold. 
May I wish you all a very Happy New Year 
Until February 

KIBITZER 
A sportsman to the nth degree 
In the fairways, on the tee, 
He never lets his shadow screen 
My putting line upon the green. 
But once my ball is on its way 
Right for the hole, it's in I'd say, 
He opens up in frenzied din— 
4 4 Great shot! You've got it, boy! It's 

IN! " 
It's NOT, it never makes the cup, 
But would have if he'd just shut up! 

— S . L . KUYKENDALL. 

LUCKY FOR HIM 
At the edge of the water hole of a 

New York area course, a boy leaned 
over the fence bordering the fairway, 
watching foursomes plump their shots 
into the water A baby brother, barely 
old enough to toddle, stood beside him. 
One of the players' balls landed only 
two feet from where the youngsters 
stood. 

4 4 Young man," he cried in agitation 
as he came running up, 4 4 don't you 
know any better than to expose your 
little brother to these golf shots? " 

4 4 It won't hurt him," said the boy, 
confidently 4 4 He's deaf! " 

— F R E D F LYNCH. 



I F I S O N S P E A T S 
you will need: 

1 FISONS HUMULL 
for dressing lawns, laying turf, or sowing 
grass seed. 
Wholly organic, this superfine peat is 
specially blended to promote the growth 
of fine grasses. It encourages turves to knit, 
and assists in the essential moisture reten 
tion after they have been laid. 
I t 's invaluable for top-dressing turf during 
maintenance treatment in the autumn 
because it promotes root activity and pro-
vides protection for fine turf in extreme 
weather conditions. Available in i cwt. 
bags. Minimum order 5 cwt. @ 28/- a cwt. 
carriage paid home. 
2.OUTFIELD SEDGE PEAT 
for general soil improvement, especially 
on sports grounds. 
This is a moist peat, very good for sports 
grounds with sandy or thin soil or with 
heavy soil which bakes during drought 
and becomes sticky in winter Outfield 
Peat will 'open' the surface and allow the 
freer growth of grass. It will also counter-
act wet and sticky surfaces. 

3. FISONS PARKS SEDGE PEAT 
for all-purpose soil improvement. 
More decomposed than Sphagnum peat, 
this rich Sedge peat provides greater quan-
tities of humus and therefore it is excellent 
for opening up heavy soils. Good too for 
making composts-John Innes Composts 
included, feeds humus-hungry beds and 
borders to produce opt imum friable tilth. 
4. FISONS RHODODENDRON AND 
AZALEA PEAT 
for root establishment and mulching. 
An acid peat, this grade is specifically pre-
pared for planting and mulching rhodo-
dendrons, azaleas and ericas. 
It not only improves the soil with humus, 
but brings strong quick root establishment 
and provides a perfect mulch which helps 
in keeping down annual weeds. 

Don't forget Fisons Fertilizers and Weedkillers all research-proved for best results. 
County prices can be provided by your merchant; 

or write t o — F I S O N S H O R T I C U L T U R E L I M I T E D , F E L I X S T O W E , S U F F O L K . 


